
EAST LINDSEY DISTRICT COUNCIL 

SPECIAL URGENCY NOTICE 

29 March 2023 

 

Notice is hereby given that under Regulation 11 of The Local Authorities (Executive  

Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012 the 

Deputy Chief Executive, Growth is to be requested to take urgent Key Decisions on or 

after the 29 March 2023 in respect the award of UKSPF funding to overcoming barriers 

to employment (SELCP – BEAM PROJECT).  

 

The Chairman of the Overview Committee has approved of the intention to make the 

aforementioned Key Decision in accordance with Regulation 11 as the making of the 

decisions are urgent and cannot reasonably be deferred. 

 

Reasons why compliance with Regulations 9 and 10 is impracticable and the 

decision is urgent and cannot be reasonably deferred:  

This is a cross-SELCP Project that will be funded through Round One of the 

UKSPF/RPF Programme. A rigorous assessment process has determined that this 

project represents value for money and will deliver on the fund’s outcomes, as set out 

in the Prospectus and Investment Plan. However, this project requires rapid 

mobilisation if it is to achieve the intended benefits for residents and any delay caused 

by the call-in process will prejudice the public’s interest by delaying the funding to this 

project. As it does not meet the criteria for a key decision in Boston and South Holland 

District, an immediate delegated non-key decision has been made but in order to 

maximise operational efficiency, we would like this project to be mobilised in East 

Lindsey simultaneously and for this to be treated as a matter of urgency. 

 

Signed: Michelle Sacks 

Deputy Chief Executive, Growth 

 

Date: 29 March 2023 


